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               City Council Special Meeting Minutes 
               Monday, August 30, 2021 - 6:00 p.m. 

         Council Chambers, City Hall  

  

Council in attendance: Interim Mayor Olivia Zink, Councilor Jo Brown, Councilor Scott Clarenbach, 

Councilor Bob Desrochers, Councilor Jay Chandler, Councilor Paul Trudel, Councilor Ted Starkweather, 

Councilor Testerman.  

 

Absent: Councilor April Bunker. 

 

Others in attendance: City Manager Judie Milner, and members of the public.  

Interim Mayor Zink called the meeting to order in Council Chambers at 6:00 p.m.  

Salute to the Flag was led by Councilor Testerman.   
 
Agenda Item I. 
City Council to discuss the recommended change from the regulatory agencies to possible charter 
change language submitted by the City.   
 
Interim Mayor Zink asked City Manager to discuss the letter received from the Attorney General’s Office, 
the Secretary of State’s Office, and City Attorney Paul Fitzgerald.  Any charter language change must be 
reviewed by these entities prior to any changes being proposed which would then go onto the ballots 
for the next City election.  They are ok with the changes regarding allowing the Interim Mayor the right 
to vote as a Councilor.    
 
Milner further explained the response from the Attorney General’s office.  The incoming “Interim” 
Mayor would serve the current term that was left.  If the outgoing Mayor left their seat with a year 
remaining, then the Interim Mayor would only serve the remaining term and need to run to be elected if 
they wanted to continue.  
 
Milner suggested that we accept the recommended charter change language otherwise the City would 
not be able to meet the deadlines for making any charter language change at this year’s election. 
 
Members asked for some clarification on when a newly elected Mayor can take their oath and seat and 
were in agreement to accept the recommended language relating to the Interim Mayor casting a vote as 
a City Councilor.   
 
Motion – Councilor Desrochers moved that the Franklin City Council modify the Charter language per 
the Attorney General’s recommendations.  Seconded by Councilor Trudel.  
 
There was no further discussion. 
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Roll call: 

Councilor Chandler Yes Councilor Zink Yes Councilor Bunker Absent 

Councilor Desrochers Yes Councilor Brown Yes Councilor Trudel Yes 

Councilor Starkweather Yes Councilor Clarenbach Yes Councilor Testerman No 

Motion PASSED. 

Agenda Item II. 
Other business  

Councilor Desrochers stated that the Council voted to terminate the solar one & two contract last year. 
Desrochers requested that there be some answer by the September 13, 2021 meeting.   

Desrochers also stated that the Council voted to use $125K towards roads and sidewalks particularly not 
on Central Street.  He requested information on the status of that also at the September 13, 2021 
meeting.  

There was no further discussion.   

Motion to adjourn was made by Councilor Clarenbach and seconded by  Councilor Starkweather. 

All in favor. Motion PASSED. 

 Meeting adjourned at 6:12 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Audrey Lanzillo 

*Attachments/handouts:
-Letter sent to the Council from the Attorney General’s Office regarding the recommended Charter
change language.
-Meeting minutes from the June 7th, 2021 City Council meeting.












